
                  

 

 

 

 

                   Dear Friend,                                                                                       April  2021  

  

                   Recently, I spoke with a young man with whom I have had good conversations over 

the years.  As we chatted, he accused me of being a liar, and that I was telling people wrong 

things.  Of course, I asked for clarification from such shocking accusations.   He told me that the 

change in the Adventist logo had nothing sinister behind it and that I was dead wrong in saying it 

did!  He told me I was a liar because Neil Wilson never threw the Adventist belief on the papacy 

into the trash heap.  He let me know that the sermon on Ted Wilson ‘Saint or Snake’ was dead 

wrong because Ted Wilson is a nice man; Wilson apologized for saying the mark of the beast 

was any day of the week other than the Seventh day Sabbath, and the Great Hope was truly put 

out as the full version of Great Controversy in 2012 and I was wrong for calling it the Great 

Hoax!  As I listened to this young man and tried to respond, I realized that it would be wasting 

my time.  He was convinced by various pastors, teachers, and others in nominal Adventism that 

there was no apostasy at all and that I was a wild-eyed fanatic out on the lunatic fringe!  

Amazing!  Nominal Adventism today is trying to white wash the last 65 years of bold, in your 

face apostasy that is leading head-long toward the setting up of the image of the beast!   

                 Just prior to the phone call with this young man, a gentleman had asked me to write a 

book on Adventism’s Apostasy over the last 65 years.  I don’t like to write books about and for 

Adventist’s!    I thought about it for about 10 seconds and threw the letter in the circular file. But, 

after speaking with the young man, the gentleman was right; a book about Adventism’s Apostasy 

needs to be written!  So, what of the young man’s accusations?  Did Neil Wilson ever say 

anything, under oath, concerning the papacy and Adventism?  What do you know.  In the Mary 

Kay Silver trial in the 1970’s, Wilson did just that.  Mary Kay was employed at the Pacific Press 

in Mt. View, California and learned that she was being paid less money than her male associate.  

She took the church to court and Neil Wilson, a then vice president for the church, made this 

statement, “"Although it is true that there was a period in the life of the Seventh-day Adventist 

Church when the denomination took a distinctly anti-Roman Catholic viewpoint...that attitude on 

the church's part was nothing more than a manifestation of widespread anti-popery among 

conservative Protestant denominations in the early part of this century and the latter part of the 

last, and which has now been consigned to the historical trash heap so far as the Seventh-day 

Adventist Church is concerned." (Neal C. Wilson, past president of the Seventh-day Adventist 

General Conference, Court Transcript of United States vs the Seventh-day Adventist Church, 

Equal Employment Opportunity Commission vs the Pacific Press Publishing Association and the 



General Conference, Reply Brief for Defendants, p 4, Civil Case #74-2025 CBR, presided over 

by Judge Charles B. Renfrew, U.S. District Court, San Francisco, California, 1974-1975.)   

           Neil Wilson declared that Adventism’s anti Catholic viewpoint was simply because all 

Protestant denomination were anti Catholic in the 19th century.  But now, since everyone is pro 

Rome, then our belief that the papacy is the anti-Christ is now in the trash heap.  What about the 

3rd Angel’s message?  What about the Great Controversy?  What about this quote?  ““But 

Romanism as a system is no more in harmony with the gospel of Christ now than at any former 

period in her history. The Protestant churches are in great darkness, or they would discern the 

signs of the times. The Roman Church is far-reaching in her plans and modes of operation. She is 

employing every device to extend her influence and increase her power in preparation for a 

fierce and determined conflict to regain control of the world, to re-establish persecution, and to 

undo all that Protestantism has done. Catholicism is gaining ground upon every side. See the 

increasing number of her churches and chapels in Protestant countries. Look at the popularity of 

her colleges and seminaries in America, so widely patronized by Protestants. Look at the growth 

of ritualism in England and the frequent defections to the ranks of the Catholics. These things 

should awaken the anxiety of all who prize the pure principles of the gospel.” Great Controversy, 

pgs. 565, 566 Adventism today wants to whitewash this embarrassing statement from the records 

by telling this young man I spoke to and others that this statement was never made! For his 

utterly atrocious statement, Neil Wilson was elevated a few years later to the presidency of the 

world church!  There is something very wrong with this picture! 

           Ted Wilson apparently told this young man, his words, that he was sorry for making the 

wrong statement about the mark of the best being any day other than the seventh-day Sabbath! 

That takes care of it??  He makes a statement on 3ABN to the world and then apologizes in 

private to one person.  Is that how it works?  Wilson isn’t sorry at all and a private admission just 

doesn’t cut it.  If he were truly sorry, he needs to get back on 3ABN and tell the world his 

blunder!  The comment that the ‘Great Hope’ is a full-sized Great Controversy is shocking.  The 

‘Great Hoax’ is 92 pages that looks at devotional material from the nearly 700 pages of the Great 

Controversy.  Ted Wilson’s justifications, excuses, secret apologies, and flat out lies reaffirm 

what was said in the sermon, “Ted Wilson: Saint or Snake?” 

           The book ‘Adventism’s Apostasy’ is about half done and should be completed by the time 

you get this newsletter.  May we remain among the people discussed here, “Now is the time for 

God's people to show themselves true to principle. When the religion of Christ is most held in 

contempt, when His law is most despised, then should our zeal be the warmest and our courage 

and firmness the most unflinching. To stand in defense of truth and righteousness when the 

majority forsake us, to fight the battles of the Lord when champions are few—this will be our 

test. At this time, we must gather warmth from the coldness of others, courage from their 

cowardice, and loyalty from their treason.”  5 T., pg. 136 

                    

  

 



 

           From North Carolina “Praise the Lord BB, I was listening to one of your sermons and you 

said something about Doug Bachelor and the guy at White Horse Media or something like that. I 

went searching for the videos… Brother, what in the world are they talking about? BILLY 

GRAHAM will be in heaven and the Holy Spirit was using GRAHAM, they act like this man is 

some sort of saint! This man was a 33rd-degree mason and they believe that Satan is one with 

God! This is ludicrous!!! Also, I heard a sermon about him and David Gates, how there's some 

favoritism in the GC between the two. Brother, I'm glad God didn't raise me amongst all the 

confusion, I'm not putting myself above no one, I can do without that, I have enough in my life 

that I'm dealing with and I'm grateful it isn't' all the stuff going on in that denomination. God 

speed brother hopefully I will be seeing you soon.” 

 

I have just received great news from Uganda. Elder Cyrus who is currently in Uganda and who 

has helped spread our messages there, informed me that a good number of SDA's have deserted 

the church and resorted to join the reformers. They were prompted to make that decision after a 

few of them were fortunate to get the materials I had sent to Uganda through Elder Cyrus. They 

had read them and these straight messages exposed to them the shortcomings in the church and 

their need for separation for they were thirsty for present truth that they seldom heard from their 

sleeping shepherds. They just requested me for more materials to help their brethren know the 

truth and also to reach more souls, Thanks for the materials I had been receiving, I will send 

them more materials to Uganda in the morning (Friday), including the covid-19 books that these 

messages should spread far and wide and hope God will arouse His people in that part of the 

world.  A week ago, a new friend reached me from Arusha, Tanzania. The young man who 

informed me that he found my number online in a certain group where I send our copied and sent 

messages, was impressed by the present truth he was reading and decided to contact me 

privately. His name is Prince, a medical student in one of the colleges in Arusha, he was frank 

and told me he wanted to know the truth as found in the Bible and added that they (with a few of 

his friends at the college) have been reading with interest these truths I was sharing through the 

internet. He wanted to know about the Sabbath and other truths that have been laid aside by 

many churches who are teaching errors. I have been conducting online studies with him and I'm 

pleased with his keen interest to learn the truth, therefore I have purposed to send him some 

books to further help him and his colleagues understand deeply God's will one of these coming 

days since there are buses from Kenya which goes as far as Tanzania and other countries. God's 

way of reaching His thirsty children will always be amazing, I never once thought of having a 

friend, more so a brother in that country ready to receive the everlasting messages.  An 

Evangelist from one of the big ministries here in Kenya, was so glad when I recently shared a 

few copies of the covid-19 books and Three angels over Africa. Two weeks later, he came 

looking for me, just here in Nakuru, and informed me how their Pastor who leads the ministry 

was surprised that how comes he had not come across such powerful books, yet he claims that he 

has a big ministry who normally access many, various books. They acknowledge having read the 

Secret Terrorists and Enemy Unmasked, but not these two. He further made a light note when he 



said that his Pastor officially sent him to me after reading them and asked to be given many of 

this books since he runs a large ministry meaning he has very many people on his list to send to, 

but unfortunately I couldn't do his bidding since I had only few copies of this left, and I gave him 

ten copies and he lamented that this are so few given the number of people already thirsting for 

them, especially the covid-19 books, but promised him few more later if they'll be available and 

he's never got tired asking. May the grace and peace of God be with you and your family and the 

whole Truth Triumphant family in the US and across the globe. 

From Edward “Things are happening here which I wish you could witness, nevertheless, am 

delighted to inform you those wonderful books Covid-19 are having a great impact on everybody 

who is reading that book. We have circulated this book to every truth seeker and to all those who 

call for materials. So far, more than 8 government health officials have called me and told me 

that the book is very revealing. It is containing classic info which the world does not know. 

These officials are from Ndola Teaching Hospital and University Teaching Hospital in Lusaka. 

How it was is like this. I have many contacts everywhere I send materials in towns and in 

villages and other countries. These contacts are sustained by me from the support that you send 

me, I assist to enable them to buy food. My contact in a town called Kabwe of Zambia took 50 

copies of covid-19 books and went with them to Lusaka. While he was in Lusaka, a thief stole 

the books which were in a small box and began to run. The police officers saw the thief and was 

apprehended. When the police opened to see what the thief had stolen, they were shocked to find 

new books with latest info which they needed to know. P.B. those books were shared among the 

police officers including some senior officers who belonged to the office of the president of 

Zambia. The thief was asked where he stole the books so that he can go and bring some more. 

Can you see this P.B. the thief told the police that he only knew the man he stole the books from 

and cannot bring more books?  Because the officers were so happy with books, the thief was 

released in the evening. Now on the cover of that small box where the covid books were, was my 

contact number which one officer used and contacted me. It is that officer who shared with me 

this story. After telling me how they found hidden treasure in the covid books, that officer 

requested for more books. I dispatched the books a couple of days ago and those books landed in 

the hands of many government officials who are happy and a few copies which I gave Robert 

(one of my contacts) gave 3 nurses who shared that book with some foreign doctors and Zambian 

doctors. The report I have is that these doctors have appreciated so much the secret info which is 

contained in that book P.B. Now, I want to end this story with that thief. That thief when he was 

released, he was wondering what was inside the box since he had no opportunity to see the books 

because by then, the boy was already locked up. When he was released, he wanted to go and 

apologize to the man he stole the books from but did not find him there. He went to the same 

place for about 3 days and saw the man again with tracts. He knelt before him and apologized for 

stealing the box. My contact asked the boy to stand up and he began to speak to him about the 

word of God so that he can change. The boy asked my contact to visit the police station with the 

same materials as the officers released him on condition to bring more books or the person with 

the books. My contact together with the boy reached the police station where the officers were so 

happy to see the boy with my contact. The officers saw other books like secret terrorist, enemy 

unmasked with more books. The police station officers got the materials and thanked the contact. 

Today in Lusaka and other towns in Zambia, truth is reaching out to high profile officials who 



are silent on this matter but have learned the truth. Vaccines are coming to Zambia and this 

wonderful book is already raising the flag against the vaccines. Thank God for this book. A lot of 

people have known you more through the books and the DVDs P.B. Some call you a prophet 

while others call you American and yet others call you God’s messenger etc., it is because your 

writings and lessons are so well researched and are very revealing. Next time I will talk about the 

impact of this book in Namibia and the scenario is the same in other countries. May the Lord 

continue to bless you and this work.” 

From Uganda “We are thankful for the privilege of sharing the truth for this time arousing the 

senses of people to the momentous issues facing this end time generation. Amazing are the 

responses from those who have received our truth filled publications.  A teacher (Ochaya 

Timothy) who wrote to you earlier for books and gave him our contact. We sent to him a box of 

truth filled literature and this is his response.   "All these books are eye opener. I feel like 

stopping to teach and get focused on learning and preaching God’s words of truth."  Another 

business woman wrote after receiving and reading the books that; “Thank you very much for the 

books you gave to me. I have come to realize the truth...."  A nurse, Joy by names, died and was 

said to have died of covid-19. At her funeral, many doctors, nurses and healthy officials were 

present. Our youth team was on the ground distributing our publications. The amazing thing was 

that the doctors, nurses, and healthy officials left everything and turned their attention on the 

little book "covid-19 and the rest of the story.    Moreover, several villages and small towns have 

received mass distributions of our publications by the youth team of which many have wrote 

back for appreciation and a want for more. We are thankful for all the happenings in the Lord's 

work.” 

          From Australia “I am 75years old and born in FLORINA NW GREECE.at 57years I came 

in contact with BIBLE for fist time.in the ORTHODOX religion no BIBLE only gods of icons 

and traditions.my wife and family were disowned by my mother and all our relations due to us 

becoming SDA members and finding out THE TRUTH. Missed so much of JESUS and HIS 

wonderful teachings, watching your sermons daily I have picked up so much wonderful 

teachings, but so much more to learn. I am reading wonderful books by ELLEN G. WHITE by 

your recommendations, so hard to put them down. May you all be well and GOD bless your 

ministry.” 

         Upcoming meetings 

           April 18 Countryside Sabbath Fellowship Pastor Al and Kaye Fletcher 818 421-3305 

          May 14- 17    by Zoom to Australia  

           June              open???? 

          July    25   Chino Valley, AZ    with Pete and Mary Sanchez 

                                                     Blessings to you, 

                                                                                             P. Bill 


